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   NEWSLETTER            
Calling all Art Space 
Urunga artists! 

We are holding a fund raising 
exhibition to raise money for new 
lights in the gallery space. Showing 
artworks under quality lights is 
essential for our fast growing  
gallery. The exhibition is called AC/
DC, which stands for 'A Collection of 
Dust Collectors'. The idea is that 
every artist member donates 1 or 2 
perhaps long-forgotten works to the 
Artspace, with all sale proceeds 
going towards new lights.  
So please find those 2d or 3d 
works, framed or unframed, dust 
them off, and drop them down to 
the Artspace on October 12th 
between 10am -2pm. Register on 
the website. 
The exhibition will run for 1week 
14th-22nd October.  

Coming up @ the Art Space

‘Grounded’ by Coastal Clay 
Makers, 25 Sept - 11 October

AC/DC Gallery Lights 
Fundraiser, 14 - 22 October

NAIDOC, 27 October - 19 
November 

20/20 Vision, Artists with 
Disabilities 21-29 November

Working Bee 1 - 3 December

Members’ Summer Show 8 Dec - 
24 January, incorporating 

Bellingen Shire Arts Week, 10 - 
17 January

Congratula*ons	to	everyone	involved	with	the	Small	Sculpture	
Prize	this	year.	The	entries	were	outstanding,	and	our	judges,	David	
Tucker	and	Cath	Fogarty,	had	a	very	challenging	job	judging	the	
winners.	Our	‘People’s	Choice’	award	has	now	been	decided,	and	
the	winner	is	Sandra	Pitkin’s	Your	Move.	Special	thanks	go	to	our	
prize	sponsors	large	and	small.	

It’s	*me	to	start	thinking	about	the	members’	Summer	Show,	open	
to	all	members,	coming	up	in	December.	The	Summer	Show	is	
generally	our	biggest	(in	terms	of	number	of	works)	and	one	of	the	
best	in	terms	of	sales,	as	we	have	many	visitors	to	the	area	over	
that	*me.	This	year,	the	Summer	Show	also	incorporates	the	
Bellingen	Shire	Arts	Week,	with	the	Art	Space	providing	the	Urunga	
Hub	for	the	Shire.	Arts	Week	runs	from	10-17	January,	and	the	
Summer	Show	starts	on	8th	December.	

Some	members	have	raised	issues	regarding	the	GiT	Shop	sec*on	
of	the	Gallery.	These	issues	will	be	discussed	in	detail	at	the	next	
mee*ng	of	the	CommiVee.	In	due	course,	all	members	will	be	
no*fied	of	the	outcome	of	these	discussions.		



September, 2020

Excerpt from the President’s Report from the AGM

It’s	been	a	challenging	year	for	The	Art	Space	with	closures	and	limita*ons	to	
comply	with	social	distancing	requirements.	However	as	can	some*mes	
happen,	these	challenges	have	led	to	opportuni*es,	including:	

•	Our	first	online	exhibi*on	featuring	‘Burnt’	
•	Development	of	our		new	website	
•	Time	to	think	about	improvements	and	long-term	goals	for	the	gallery.	

During	the	*mes	we’ve	been	able	to	open,	visitor	numbers	have	remained	
buoyant	and	sales	have	been	strong.	It’s	hard	this	year	to	give	an	average	of	
visitors	or	sales,	because	as	well	as	being	closed	during	lockdown,	there	are	
limita*ons	on	numbers	due	to	social	distancing,	so	also	haven’t	been	able	to	
host	our	standard	Opening	Nights.	

There	are	some	big	thank	you-s	this	year.	Firstly	I’d	like	to	thank	Cardow	Real	
Estate	for	lobbying	on	our	behalf	to	Council	to	secure	rent	relief	to	offset	the	
impacts	of	COVID.	To	put	it	bluntly,	it	has	meant	that	we	have	been	able	to	
keep	going.	

This	year	has	brought	some	unforeseeable	life	events	for	some	of	our	
CommiVee	members.	It’s	been	wonderful	how	members	of	the	CommiVee	
and	other	volunteers	have	rallied	and	jumped	in	where	there	have	been	gaps.	
Thanks	to	the	generosity	of	everyone	who	has	gone	the	extra	mile	to	keep	
everything	*cking	along.	Par*cularly	noteworthy	is	Toni	Southwell	who	has	
been	an	absolute	rock.	

I	can’t	go	without	thanking	Adrienne	Hmelnitsky,	the	former	manager	of	The	
Art	Space,	who	this	year	has	moved	on	to	concentrate	on	her	new	business.		
Even	though	she	has	resigned	from	our	CommiVee,	she	graciously	came	to	
the	rescue	at	a	par*cularly	challenging	confluence	of	circumstances	earlier	
this	year.	We	wish	her	all	the	best	in	her	new	venture	and	thank	her	for	her	
great	generosity	of	spirit	over	the	years	since	The	Art	Space	started.	We	look	
forward	to	her	con*nuing	value	as	a	Member.	

There	are	many	other	people	who	consistently	and	quietly	contribute	in	the	
background	to	make	the	gallery	what	it	is	today.	In	par*cular,	I’d	like	to	thank	
Jenny	Goode	who	does	a	fabulous	job	coordina*ng	the	volunteers.	Also	I’d	
like	to	thank	the	volunteers	who	fill	the	rosters	for	each	exhibi*on.		
A	special	thank	you	to	Gethin	Coles	who	does	a	consistently	brilliant	job	in	
designing	posters	and	organising	prin*ng	for	each	of	our	exhibi*ons.	Also	
thanks	to	Danielle	Hickey	who	contributes	to	this	as	well.		
The	Art	Space	Urunga	is	a	wonderful	asset	to	our	town.	The	CommiVee	is	
looking	forward	to	another	fabulous	year	of	adding	to	the	beauty	and	culture	
of	this	beau*ful	area.																																																																									Penny	Adams	

Artist of the month

Christine Wilson 
Chis has been part of the Art 
Space since its inception, and has 
had a long and varied career in art 
making. Working in commercial 
art and design for many years, 
Chris has also taught illustration at 
the University of Western Sydney. 

She only really began to paint 
again after leaving her career in 
illustrating, and her art flourished 
with her new found creative 
freedom. She shared a happy few 
years with 50 other artists at the 
One Plus Two Studios in Rozelle. 

She moved to Valla six years ago 
and has immersed herself in the 
many creative circles to be found 
here since her arrival. She creates 
in many different mediums: oil 
paints, charcoal, pencils and 
pastel. Chris particularly loves  
portraiture, and says she ‘finds 
exploring a face the most 
fascinating landscape of all.’ 

We are very lucky to have Chris 
rejoin the Art Space Committee 
recently, as her talents are of 
immense value to our growing 
gallery. 
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